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DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Office of the Secretary

Meeting of the Threat Reduction
Advisory Committee

AGENCY: Department of Defense, Office
of the Undersecretary of Defense
(Acquisition and Technology)
ACTION: Notice of meeting.

SUMMARY: The Threat Reduction
Advisory Committee will meet in closed
session on July 15, 1998. The Committee
was recently established to advise the
Undersecretary of Defense (Acquisition
and Technology) with respect to
technology security,
counterproliferation, chemical and
biological defense, sustainment of the
nuclear weapons stockpile, and other
matters related to the Defense Threat
Reduction Agency’s mission.

In accordance with Section 10(d) of
the Federal Advisory Committee Act,
Public Law 92–463, as amended 5
U.S.C., Appendix II, has been
determined that matters affecting
national security, as covered by 5 U.S.C.
552b(c)(1)(1988), will be presented
throughout the meeting, and that,
accordingly, the meeting will be closed
to the public.
DATES: Wednesday, 15, July 1998 (8:00
am to 4:00 pm).

ADDRESSES: Room 3E869, the Pentagon,
Washington, DC 20301.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Maj
Joseph D. Pierce, Defense Threat
Reduction Agency Transition Team,
Room 3B263, Pentagon, Washington,
DC, 20301–3050. Telephone: (703) 695–
5486.

Dated: June 30, 1998.
L.M. Bynum,
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison
Officer, Department of Defense.
[FR Doc. 98–17850 Filed 7–6–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 5000–04–M

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Office of the Secretary

Revised Non-Foreign Overseas Per
Diem Rates

AGENCY: DoD Per Diem, Travel and
Transportation Allowance Committee.
ACTION: Notice of revised Non-Foreign
Overseas Per Diem Rates.

SUMMARY: The Per Diem, Travel and
Transportation Allowance Committee is
publishing Civilian Personnel Per Diem
Bulletin Number 201. This bulletin lists
revisions in the per diem rates
prescribed for U.S. Government
employees for official travel in Alaska,
Hawaii, Puerto Rico, the Northern

Mariana Islands and Possessions of the
United States. AEA changes announced
in Bulletin Number 194 remain in effect.
Bulletin Number 201 is being published
in the Federal Register to assure that
travelers are paid per diem at the most
current rates.

EFFECTIVE DATE: July 1, 1998.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This
document gives notice of revisions in
per diem rates prescribed by the Per
Diem Travel and Transportation
Allowance Committee for non-foreign
areas outside the continental United
States. It supersedes Civilian Personnel
Per Diem Bulletin Number 200.
Distribution of Civilian Personnel Per
Diem Bulletins by mail was
discontinued. Per Diem Bulletin
published periodically in the Federal
Register now constitute the only
notification of revisions in per diem
rates to agencies and establishments
outside the Department of Defense. For
more information or questions about per
diem rates, please contact your local
travel office. The text of the Bulletin
follows:

Dated: June 30, 1998.

L.M. Bynum,

Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison
Officer, Department of Defense.

BILLING CODE 5000–04–M
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[FR Doc. 98–17851 Filed 7–6–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 5000–04–C
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